

TOWN OF LEDYARD

CONNECTICUT

TOWN COUNCIL

741 Colonel Ledyard Highway Ledyard, CT 06339-1551 (860) 464-3203 council@ledyardct.org

September 12, 2024

Mayor Fred Allyn, III Town of Ledyard 741 Colonel Ledyard Highway Ledyard, Connecticut 06339

Dear Mayor Allyn:

At its Regular Meeting held on September 11, 2024 the Town Council took the following actions:

- Amended the Agenda to add the following Item:
 - (1) MOTION to discuss Board of Education Chairman Anthony Favry's September 10, 2024 email requesting the Town Council conduct a comprehensive infrastructure study to include Ledyard school facilities.
- Authorized the town to proceed with the engineering design of sewer mains along Fairway/Colby Drives (\$108,000) and Route 117 (\$137,500), respectively, per Weston & Sampson Engineers, Inc. Bid No. 2021-03 Amendments 3 and 4.

In addition, transferred and appropriated \$245,500 from Account #0210-10-1210-12101-58915 (CNR Undesignated) for said purpose.

- Approved a special appropriation in the amount of \$75,000 from Undesignated Fund Balance to Land Use Professional/Tech Services account # 10114301-53300 in order engage project specific consultants to support the Land Use Department for the remainder of the fiscal year (2024/2025).
- Approve a tax refund to June Munch, 119 Whalehead Rd., Gales Ferry, CT 06335 in the amount of \$3,817.82.
- Discussed and referred Board of Education Chairman Anthony Favry's September 10, 2024 email requesting the Town Council conduct a comprehensive infrastructure study to include Ledyard school facilities to the Finance Committee.

Please feel free to contact Chairman Rodriguez should you have any questions regarding this meeting.

Respectfully submitted,

Roxanne M. Maher Administrative Assistant to the Ledyard Town Council

cc: Director of Finance, Treasurer, Board of Education, Land Use Director, Public Works Waste Water Supervisor, Water Pollution Control Authority